June 3, 2025 Regular Business Meeting: 7:00pm

Supervisor Hedge called the June meeting of the Broad Top Township Supervisors to order at 7:00 pm. Supervisor Melius and Secretary Woomer were also present. 


The minutes of the May meeting were previously read and approved unanimously on motion by Supervisor Hedge and seconded by Supervisor Melius.


The Treasurer’s report for May was presented and approved unanimously on motion by Supervisor Melius and seconded by Supervisor Hedge.  
The May bills were posted for public review and, after time for questions, were approved unanimously on motion by Supervisor Hedge and seconded by Supervisor Melius.   
Roadmaster Report:

Roadmaster Hedge reported that throughout this month they've started mowing, repaired potholes and worked on road tiles.
Landfill Inspector Report:

HMI Thomas reported HMI inspection for the month of May 2025 was performed with no violations. Construction for the new gas plant continues. A new hire for the TCO position started training the last week in May. The average ton per day was 631.36 tons and the high was 827.06 tons. The increase is due mainly to receiving the sewage sludge.

Construction Project Manager Report:

Supervisor Hedge stated that we had a meeting with Keller's and determined that the most cost effective route for the Cypher Beach Community Wastewater system is each home will have a septic tank and the fluids will gravity flow to a centralized location and then get sent to an ecoflow system and last be treated by UV disinfection and discharged into the stream.
Wastewater:

Supervisor Hedge stated that we've had some glitches with alarms at our pump stations but repairs were made and things are back to normal. 

Defiance School: 

Secretary Woomer stated that we now have two open apartments. The handicapped room still needs a thorough cleaning by our staff. Chairman Hedge made a motion to issue a security deposit check back to the estate of Cheryl Wagaman after the thorough cleaning. The motion was seconded by Supervisor Melius and approved unanimously.

Phase 6 Rail Trail:

Chairman Hedge stated that the anticipated date of completion is now July 4th due to the weather. Chairman Hedge stated that Penn DOT had additional funding available and it was decided to blacktop the new portion of the trail. Chairman Hedge stated two bids were received for 12.5mm blacktop, Grannas Bros. - $65.50 and NESL - $69.66. Chairman Hedge made a motion to award the blacktop bid to Grannas Bros. at $65.50/ton FOB. The motion was seconded by Supervisor Melius and approved unanimously.

Coopers Campground:

Secretary Woomer stated that the office staff has been working on a set of rules to give the campers that call in. After discussion, Chairman Hedge made a motion to approve the rules sheet for Coopers. The motion was seconded by Supervisor Melius and approved unanimously.

Old Business:

1. Chairman Hedge stated amendment 2025-6 to change our subdivision ordinance was advertised and received no public comment. The ordinance will change a lot not served by public water nor public sewer shall not be sized less than 150ft at the building line nor less than 30,000 square feet to a lot shall not be sized less than 2 acres. After discussion, Chairman Hedge made a motion to approve amendment 2025-6. The motion was seconded by Supervisor Melius and approved unanimously.
2. Chairman Hedge stated that the Comcast franchising fee would affect approximately 270 customers in Broad Top Township. The fee would only apply to customers with video services and is percentage-based. After discussion, Chairman Hedge made a motion to approve a franchising fee of around $2.00 per customer, which is 3%. The motion was seconded by Supervisor Melius and approved unanimously.
3. Ken Walker, a resident of Wood, submitted a letter of interest to represent Broad Top Township on the Wood, Broad Top, Wells Joint Municipal Authority board. After a discussion, Supervisor Melius made a motion to appoint Ken Walker as a board member representing Broad Top Township. Supervisor Hedge seconded the motion, which was approved unanimously.




New Business:

1. Secretary Woomer stated we received notice that there are new civil rights requirements in association with our loan from USDA. They have asked that we prepare resolution 6-25-1 that addresses the requirement should someone have a grievance. After discussion, Chairman Hedge made a motion to approve resolution 6-25-1. The motion was seconded by Supervisor Melius and approved unanimously.

2. Chairman Hedge stated that our old trash truck was put on Municibid to sell. The high bid was $17,600. After discussion Chairman Hedge made a motion to approve the sale for $17,600. The motion was seconded by Supervisor Melius and approved unanimously.

Correspondence:

Secretary Woomer announced that we received a letter from resident John Zimmerman regarding his grandson, Carson Brode, who is planning his Eagle Scout project. Carson is interested in the possibility of constructing a shelter along the H & BT Trail, providing a place for hikers and bikers to seek refuge in the event of a sudden storm. The specific location will be determined by the township. After discussion, it was decided to approve the project and to conduct further investigation to identify the best location for the shelter.
Secretary Woomer announced that the Bedford County Planning Commission has notified us that they will hold their annual meeting to discuss the Bedford County Hazard Mitigation Plan on June 12 at 5 PM in Room 303 of the County Office Building. The county is obligated to solicit input annually regarding the status and accuracy of the Hazard Mitigation Plan.

Secretary Woomer stated that we received an email from Rowan Terra a Ph.D. student at Duquesne University in Pittsburgh. He is a studying biogeochemistry of abandoned coal mine drainage. As part of the studies, Rowan is aiming to visit 40 AMD remediations across the state of PA that are logged on Datashed.org. The college is currently partnering with 20+ groups, landowners, and associations for access to these types of sites. He has an interest in sampling SX0-D6 "Hodges". Would it be possible for him to complete a 1-hour survey of this site sometime between now and July? We are not required to attend the field sampling. He would send a check in and check out email. After discussion and landowner aproval, Chairman Hedge made a motion to allow the testing with a township employee present. The motion was seconded by Supervisor Melius and approved unanimously.

Open to the Public:


Adjourn: Chairman Hedge then adjourned the meeting at 8:04 pm.

Attendees: Scott Foore, Skip Elder, Jim Hodge, Ken Walker  

